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1. Policy Statement  

STM Group (UK) Ltd recognises the importance of supporting its employees in a way which 
promotes and sustains positive, productive and safe working environments.  The STM Group (UK) 
Ltd provides Annual Leave which meets current employment legislation requirements.  

2. Scope and Purpose  

This policy applies to all those STM Group (UK) Ltd employees who are provided with a specific 
Annual Leave entitlement through their contract of employment. The purpose of this policy is to:  

• Ensure employees understand their own responsibilities in relation to using Annual Leave 

• Ensure that managers understand their responsibilities in managing leave within their teams 

or work area and helping their employees achieve a positive work-life balance 

• Provide general guidance for dealing with instances where specific requests for Annual 

Leave cannot be accommodated.  

3. Introduction 
 

Authorised leave is taken by mutual agreement and with the approval of the appropriate manager, 
and includes: 

 

• Annual Leave Accrued 

• Bank Holidays 

• Compassionate leave (Leave following a violent or emotional incident at work approved by a 
director of STM Group (UK) Ltd) 

• Public Service Leave 

• Jury Service 
 
It is important that managers and staff have a consistent understanding of STM Group (UK) Ltd 
arrangements for authorised leave, and that fair practices for managing leave are established. 
Procedures have therefore been created to ensure: 

 

• Clear reporting arrangements exist for time off work. 

• The prevention of the abuse of time off work. 

• The prevention of the infringement of staff entitlements. 

• Minimal disruptions to our services whilst employees are off work. 

• A flexible but consistent approach exists to deal with a variety of situations. 
 

The arrangements for Maternity, Paternity, Adoption, Dependents & Emergency Care, Parental and 
Sick leave are contained in separate Policy and Procedure documents. For more information, please 
contact the HR department. 
 
4. Procedure 

 
Annual Leave 

 
The annual leave year usually runs from 1st January to 31st December, and leave is accrued on a  
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pro-rata basis each month. TUPE transferred staff may run to different date as per their previous 
terms and conditions). Employees cannot carry any leave to the next annual leave year. In 
exceptional circumstances, employees may request permission to carry forward less than 5 days, 
but such requests will need to be authorised by a Director of STM Group (UK) Ltd. The maximum 
length of annual leave which can be granted in one set period is 10 days.  

 
All employees are entitled to 5.6 weeks annual leave (inclusive Bank Holidays) per annum.  
 
Any additional days/part days taken off above your entitlement will be unpaid. 

 
Leave Entitlement Calculations 

 
Holiday can only be taken for working days, not for rostered days off. The maximum holiday 
entitlement in a week for a full-time employee is 5 days. Where annual leave is planned and taken 
in blocks of one or two weeks, each week should be recorded as the full working week for that 
person.  
 
If you work additional shifts during a week that you take holiday, the most you can be paid will be 5 
days, additional shifts worked will reduce the number of day’s holiday taken. 

 
HR staff will calculate the pro-rata leave entitlements for new employees and will also inform 
managers of the entitlements for each of their team at the beginning of each leave year, to ensure 
that service leave etc is correctly applied. 

 
Managers will be responsible for ensuring that the correct days or hours are recorded when an 
employee requests leave. The following examples provide some clarification of how leave should be 
calculated, but if a manager or employee has any queries, they should contact a member of the HR 
team. 
 
Holiday hours/pay entitlement will be based on the core hours for the contract that you work on. 
Overtime hours above the core hours will not accrue holiday entitlement/pay. 
 
EXAMPLE 1 

 
All employees are entitled to 5.6 weeks per year reaching a maximum of 28 days; 

 If you work 1 day a week, you will receive 5.6 days. 

 If you work 2 days a week, you will receive 11.2 days. 

 If you work 3 days a week, you will receive 16.8 days. 

 If you work 4 days a week, you will receive 22.4 days. 

 If you work 5 days a week, you will receive 28 days. 

Extended Leave 
 
Applications for extended leave (more than the annual entitlement or more than two-week periods) 
must be agreed in writing by a Director.  Travel arrangements should not be made until this has been 
confirmed in writing. 
 
Recording Annual Leave 
 
All employees will be issued with an Annual Leave Request form from there line manager however  
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templates are available on the company website (www.stmgroupltd.com) within the ‘Employee 
page’.  
 
So that rotas can be issued in advance, thereby enabling staff to plan other activities outside work, 
employees must give at least 28 days’ notice for any period of annual leave. Consideration to shorter 
periods of notice may be given in exceptional circumstances and must be approved by a Director of 
the Company.  
 
The dates requested should be written on the form. Individual dates should be recorded separately 
but blocks of one week should be recorded using their start and end dates, to indicate that every day 
within that period is requested.  

 
The columns for the number of days or hours and the balance remaining should also be completed, 
and the leave form should then be passed to the Line Manager for authorisation. Holiday is 
authorised on a first come first serve basis. 

 
Annual leave must not be taken until it has been approved and authorised in line with these 
guidelines, and where individual projects have additional processes/local arrangements regarding 
annual leave, these must also be followed. There is no need to submit individual Annual Leave 
Request forms to HR, and they should therefore be held in a file in each Service's office where they 
are easily accessible for managers. These forms should therefore only be sent to HR when an 
employee hands in their notice, so any outstanding balance can be calculated for Payroll purposes. 

 
PUBLIC/BANK HOLIDAYS 
 
New Year’s Day  Last Monday in May 
Good Friday   Last Monday in August 
Easter Monday  Christmas Day 
First Monday in May             Boxing Day 
 
PAYMENT ON PUBLIC/BANK HOLIDAYS 
 
We recognise the above Public/Bank Holidays or substitute days as part of the statutory paid annual 
holiday entitlement we provide.  However, the above days only count against your statutory paid 
annual holiday entitlement when you are normally contracted or scheduled to work on one or more 
of them.   
 
When scheduled to work on one or more of the above days and you attend for work as required you 
will receive payment at the rate of single time. 
 
If you are scheduled to work on one or more of the above days and fail to attend for work due to 
sickness/injury, the absence will be treated in accordance with our sickness/injury absence 
procedures. 
 
Compassionate Leave (Leave Following a violent/emotional incident or injury on duty 
 
Where an employee is unable to work following a serious incident, up to a maximum of 3 days paid 
/ unpaid leave may be granted by a STM Director in conjunction with the employee’s Operations 
Manager. 
Requests should be made to your Manager in the first instance, and for further information regarding 
support on violence or incidents at work, employees should refer to the Violence in the Work place 
Policy.  
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Jury Service 
 
Where an employee is called for Jury Service, the line manager must be advised immediately of the 
expected date/s of absence.   
 
Jury service leave will be unpaid, and the employee will be expected to make an application to the 
Court for payment of the appropriate allowances. 
 
STM Group (UK) Ltd may be prepared to support an employee’s request for exemption from duty, 
depending on their role. 
 
RECORDING PROCEDURE 

 
Annual leave requests should be recorded solely on the Annual Leave Request form, and these 
forms should be retained in the head office for ease of reference. Managers are responsible for 
reviewing leave requests during the year to ensure that no one is accruing a large amount without 
good reason. 

 
It is the managers’ responsibility to ensure that that leave requests are recorded accurately.  
 
 

           

                      

Perry Simpson  

Managing Director 
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